
R.I.Baker Middle School

June 2022 Newsletter
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
This June is bittersweet for us at Baker.  We are excited to be able to finish up our
learning expectations and get into some of our much missed year end fun.

We have a busy month wrapping up our final assessments, exams, PAT’s, and
projects.  We have field trips scheduled, year end swim days,  RIBMS annual Summer
Splash, and year end assemblies and farewells.

On June 13 we welcome any student and their family who will be new to R.I. Baker
next year  to attend our new student orientation and information night.  It begins at
6:30pm at the school.  It is a great way to see the school, have some fun, and get
some information on the upcoming school year.

If you are going to be new to R.I. Baker but cannot make this date, please visit our
website for a Virtual Tour, and our “Bakers Top Ten Questions Asked by New
Students.” If you have any other questions please do not hesitate to call me at the
school, 403-345-3340.

I wish everyone a strong finish to the school year and an even better summer.

Mr. Preb

STUDENTS LEAVING RIBMS

Parents, it would be very much appreciated if you would inform
the office ASAP if your student(s) in grades 5-7 will not be
attending RIBMS in the fall.  Thank you!
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RIBMS SCHOOL FEES ARE NOW OVERDUE

Statements and emails have been sent home during the year and any School, Text Book,
Athletic  and/or other fees should be cleared up via SchoolCash Online immediately.

YEAR END ASSEMBLIES

Grade 8: 8:45 - 9:45: We are very excited to say that our farewell ceremony for the grade
8’s will take place in our gym this year.  Our digital ceremony and parade will no longer
take place as COVID restrictions have been lifted.  This in-person ceremony will include
honours recognition as well as our merit award.  We are very excited to have parents
and family of our grade 8 students join us.  The entire school will also be in attendance
so I recommend showing up around 8:30 to make sure you get a seat.
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Grade 5:  9:50 - 10:35 Certificates will be given out and a slideshow of your year’s
activities will be shown.

Grade 7:  10:45 - 11:45

Grade 6:  12:00 - 1:00

From all of us at RIBMS!
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RIBMS Dress Code
as per the R.I. Baker Middle School Handbook

The primary objective at RIBMS is the academic success of all students; consequently, the dress
policy allows for the conditions most conducive to learning, that students can work comfortably and
without distracting or disturbing others. The key principles of the policy call for dress to be CLEAN,
NEAT and MODEST.

Students dressed inappropriately will be asked by their homeroom teacher to go to their lockers and
change into appropriate clothing. It is understood that students will do this quickly and that the
inappropriate clothing will be covered FOR THE DAY. If no appropriate clothing is available, the
students will be directed to the office to either call home for suitable clothing, or be provided with
clean clothing at the office. If a student needs to wait for a parent to bring appropriate clothing, the
student will wear what is provided at the office for the interim, in order that the student can return to
the classroom as soon as possible. The student can then go to the office at the next break to change
into the appropriate clothing supplied by the parent.

Specific items that will not be worn to school include:

- Slippers
- Any revealing tank tops or halter tops
- Transparent or see-through fabrics
- Short tops that expose the midriff at ANY time
- Low cut tops
- Short shorts, skirt, or skorts ( length will be at staff members discretion)
- T-shirts that are in poor taste*
- Large winter jackets and coats are not to be worn in the classrooms
- Clothing that is designated underwear should be kept undercover

*the dress code policy specifically prohibits clothing that contains logos or advertisements for drugs,
alcohol, weapons or tobacco; that contains or 11 implies messages with sexual innuendo, or that
appears to promote racism, discrimination, hate or illegal activities.

The dress policy applies to all school activities – dances, field trips, PE classes and extra-curricular
sports practices, etc.
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ATHLETICS

TRACK & FIELD

Thank you to all parents and staff who helped out with this year’s Track and Field meet on May 5th!
Students showed off all their hard work during our Track and Field unit in Phys Ed and competed for
the opportunity to represent RI Baker at the COLJHAA Track Meet on May 17th, and the LSAA Track
Meet on May 25th. Athletes who finished 1st or 2nd at COLJHAA then went onto Zones on May 31st.

RI Baker Track and Field Meet Aggregate winners:

Grade 5 Boys - Alistair Poettcker/Rudy Wosjzel - 17 points

Grade 5 Girls - Rylie Townshend - 26 Points

Peewee Boys - Fynn Habraken - 28 Points

Peewee Girls - Maria MacInnis-Tanner - 21 Points

Bantam Boys - Devrey Wannop - 25 Points

Bantam Girls - Kristen Borland - 20 Points

Midget Boys - Lukas Segouin - 21 Points

Midget Girls - Mylee Pitcher - 28 points

COLJHAA Top Finishers - May 17th Meet : Congratulations to all athletes who competed and earned
points to help RI Baker win the overall banner in both the
Midget and Bantam categories, as well as the following
medallists and record breakers!

Shelby Shomachuk - RECORD BREAKER!! - Midget Girls

Discus - 9.29metres

Mason Santangelo - Bronze Medal - Bantam Boys

Devrey Wannop - Silver Medal - Bantam Boys

Cohen Zasadny - Silver Medal - Midget Boys

Full results can be found at :

https://sites.google.com/holyspirit.ab.ca/2022coljhaatrackandfieldmeet/home?authuser=0

LSAA Top Finishers - May 25th Meet, Zones Top Finishers - May 31st Meet
Please check the website for the top finishers in the next couple of days, as the meet results are not
yet available.
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Volleyball Coaches Needed

Parents,

We are in need of volleyball coaches for all of our teams next school year.  We are
looking for head coaches and assistant coaches.  Experience playing and coaching
volleyball is an asset, but not required.  We are hoping to find enough volunteers to
have 2 coaches per team.

Our Jr boys and girls teams play in the COLJHAA League (County) and a few
tournaments.  They practice twice a week and sometimes have two games a week.
With about 3 or 4 tournaments sprinkled in.  The majority of the Jr games are all triple
ball rules.  Our Jr teams are developmental in philosophy and are equal playing time
for league games and tournaments.  Our Jr teams are made up a few grade 6s, mostly
grade 7s, and a few grade 8s.

Our Sr boys and girls teams play in the LSAA League (City of Lethbridge league).
They practice twice a week, and when league starts also have two games every week.
They will play in 4 or 5 tournaments.  The start of the season is triple ball, with the
second half all regular volleyball.  Our Sr teams are also developmental, but blended
with a competitive philosophy.  They are not always equal playing time.  Our Sr teams
are made up mainly grade 8s, with only a couple grade 7s.

If you are interested in coaching please contact either Mrs. Goertzen or Mr. Bergmann.
carrie.goertzen@pallisersd.ab.ca darrell.bergmann@pallisersd.ab.ca
Let us know what team you are interested in coaching and your experience with
volleyball.

Unfortunately we can’t take everyone who volunteers to coach.  We will try to match up
volunteers with whichever team we feel is the best fit, looking at everyone who
volunteers and the vacancies we have.  We will contact everyone who volunteers by
the end of this school year to let you know.

Thanks so much in advance.
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News from the Learning Commons
As we near the end of the school year I want to bring to your attention that the library

will be closed to all students as of June 17th, and all loaned materials are expected to be
returned by this date. Students have been reminded on a regular basis of items that they need
to return and it is their responsibility to return these items in the condition in which they
received them. Any items, including textbooks, that are lost
or severely damaged must be paid for.  Emails will be sent
home as a reminder for assistance in locating and returning
the items to the school.  Thank you in advance for your
assistance in getting all items returned.

It has been an amazing first year for me as the
Learning Commons Facilitator.  I hope the students have
enjoyed the topics/videos that were discussed and the novels
that were read. It has been a pleasure getting to know your
child/children.

I will be sending home a summer reading booklet for
grade 5 & 6 students.  This booklet will be full of fun reading
related activities. Hopefully students will take the time to read a book or two over the next few
months. To all the parents and students, I hope you have an amazing summer.

Mrs. Pilling

Check out
these stats!
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NOTES FROM THE BAND ROOM

Final Concert goes on Wednesday, June 15, 2022 at R.I. Baker in the
gymnasium at 7:00pm.  The Coaldale Musical Arts Society is helping out
with some cookies from the Coaldale Bakery, water bottles, 50/50 and a
bit of a raffle draw.  It should be lots of fun.  Don’t forget to bring a little
bit of cash so you can purchase some treats and have a chance to win a
prize.

Grade 6 Band Retreat - Friday June 3, 2022 from 1:00pm - 3:00pm

Grade 7/8 Band Retreat - Thursday June 9, 2022 3:45 - 5:00pm

Grade 5 students that are choosing to take band in the fall will be receiving an information package
regarding important fall dates and rental information.  Mr. Conrad will also be sending this
information out by email as well.

Yearbook
The 2021 - 2022 yearbooks will be delivered to RIBMS in September.  Current
grade 8 students who move on to KAHS will have their yearbooks sent over there
for distribution.  Any Grade 8 students who are moving to a different school for
Grade 9 will have their yearbook kept at Baker and will be called when it’s
available for pickup.
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GRADE 5 POD

We are looking forward to a fun filled June!

Monday,  June 20th we will be tie-dying t-shirts, and then swimming at the Coaldale pool.

Tuesday, June 22nd we  will be taking a curriculum based field trip to Writing on Stone.

Friday, June 24th, is a school-wide fun day!

Monday, June 27th, grade 5, 6 and 7 students will travel to Raymond Pool.

Tuesday, June 28 will be Farewell assemblies. The grade 5 assembly will be from 9:50 - 10:35.

Language Arts: We will be  wrapping up our Book Club unit, where students have been reading
novels in small groups and completing weekly assignments.  After that, we will be completing our
final class novel-study for the year, The Witches, a classic fantasy by Roald Dahl.  We will also be having
a third Journal Spotlight event!

Social: As we approach the end of the year, we are entering our final unit in Social Studies!  Here, we
will compare and contrast the Cordillera and Interior Plains regions.  Students will use a variety of
resources to compile and present the information needed to compare the two regions.

Science 5: We are continuing to learn about chemistry, properties of matter, reactions and mixtures.
We will complete some fun, hands-on experiments throughout this unit!

Math 5: Hard to believe we are coming to the end of the year.  We will wrap up Math this year with
Addition and Subtraction of Decimals, probability and geometry.
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GRADE 6 POD

We have some fun events and important dates for the month of June in grade 6!

Wednesday, June 8th: Grade 6 field trip to Elks Compound and Movie Mill.  Go to School Cash Online
to give permission and pay the $6.00 fee (includes pop and popcorn).  Permission deadline is Monday,
June 6th for students to attend.

Friday, June 24th: school wide fun day!

Monday, June 27th: grade 5, 6 and 7 students will travel to Raymond Pool.

Tuesday, June 28: will be Farewell assemblies. The grade 6 assembly will be at _______

PAT Dates:

June 16, 2022 - Language Arts Part B: Reading Comprehension (Multiple Choice)

June 20, 2022 - Math June 22, 2022 - Science June 23, 2022 - Social Studies

*All PATs will begin in the morning.  Remember to get a good night’s sleep, have a healthy
breakfast, arrive on time, have at least 2 sharpened HB pencils, an eraser and a highlighter.

Language Arts: I can’t believe it is already JUNE! What a year! To finish off the year in Language Arts
we will be focusing on poetry. We will look at elements of poetry, we will learn about different devices
to help us analyze poetry, and we will also work on writing a little of our own poetry! We will also be
doing some terminology review before the PAT and some practice reading comprehension. The LA
PART B PAT is in the morning on June 16, 2022.

Social: In Social Studies, we are wrapping up our unit on the Iroquois Confederacy.  In this unit, we
looked at how their “government” functioned, and what the culture was like amongst the Six Nations
and the clans.  Moving forward, we will take a quick look at Chapter 7, Making a Just and Fair Canada,
before some final prep for the PAT.

Science: June will see us examining and investigating a variety of types of “evidence” in our
Evidence and Investigation unit.  Students will explore shoe prints, fingerprints, handwriting samples,
and ink evidence in this unit.  We will begin our cumulative review for all the science units we covered
this year, mid June. Science PAT is Wednesday, June 22rd.

Math: As June begins, we will do our final major unit on Statistics & Probability, as well as beginning
review of all units learned this year; especially multi digit operations (addition, subtraction,
multiplication and division; these are used across all of our other units so it is especially important to
be comfortable with these skills). Math PAT is Monday, June 20th.
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GRADE 7 POD
Grade 7 Final Exam Schedule:

Friday, June 17 - Math
Monday, June 20 - Social

Wednesday, June 22 - Science
Thursday, June 23 - LA

Language Arts

We will be finishing our poetry unit with a poetry portfolio. Students will hand in the best of
their poetic writing as their major project. We will then spend some time reviewing the
material we learned for the last half of the year to prepare for our final exam.

Social

We are finishing the year by looking at how immigaration has shaped Canada as we know it today. We
will also be taking a closer look at more recent social and political changes. Students will then have
time to review for their final exam which will be on Monday, June 20th.

Science

Students will finish working through the final science 7 unit,  Structures and Forces.  They will explore
the importance of structural stability, margin of safety, modes of failure, joints and material strengths.
Then students will review for the final exam which will be on Wednesday, June 22. The final will only
cover our last three units: Planet Earth, Heat and Temperature, as well as Structures and Forces.

Math

After completing our Data Analysis unit, we will be moving onto our  final unit of the year about
Geometry.   A few of the concepts we will be exploring are: perpendicular and parallel line segments,
angle bisectors, plotting points using ordered pairs, as well as translations, rotations and reflections
of points on a Cartesian plane.   The final exam for  Math 7 will happen on Friday, June 17, and it will
cover all of our units completed since our first midterm exam in February.
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GRADE 8 POD

Humanities (LA/Social)

Rising Sun, Bending Reed, our two-month-long competitive Project-Based game, is coming to its
conclusion this month.  Students have had the experience of the Japanese people during the stressful
journey of their country. They will have a chance to showcase what they have learned as individuals, and
will be completing  their final summative pieces. Mr. Willems and Mr. Smith are very happy with the results
we have seen; thank you grade 8’s for such great participation! The Language Arts final exam will be on
June 17th and the Social final will be on June 23rd.

Science
The materials we use- including natural and manufactured ones- often take the form of fluids.
Students learn about such diverse substances as air, natural gas, water and oil that are all  fluids. In
further investigations, they discover that many common household materials are aqueous solutions
or suspensions in which the main component is water. Students learn that the properties of individual
fluids are important to their use, including such properties as density, buoyancy, viscosity and the
fluid’s response to changes in temperature and pressure. Students will investigate the particle model
of matter which is used to make a conceptual link between the nature of matter and the specific
behavior of fluids. We are scheduled to write our Science final on Wednesday, June 22nd.

Math
To begin, June will have us concluding Chapter 7: Data Analysis & Probability. Then, we will wrap up
the year by working on our final chapter - Chapter 8: Geometry. This is a project-based chapter and
we will focus on tessellations. The FINAL EXAM will take place Monday, June 20. We will take
time in class to review for this cumulative exam. Communication will be sent home
regarding which chapters will be covered on this final assessment.

FINAL EXAM Schedule:
*See specific subjects below for information/teachers will send out details closer to assessments

Friday, June 17 - Language Arts
Monday, June 20 - Math

Wednesday, June 22 - Science
Thursday, June 23 - Social Studies
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June 2022
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

1 Tourist Day 2 3

6 Gr. 7 Frank Slide
Fieldtrip

7 8 Gr. 6 Fiedtrip
Elks Compound &
Movie Mill

9

KAHS Open
House & BBQ

10 NO SCHOOL
PD Day

13
New Student
Orientation
6:30pm

14 15
Band Concert
7pm

16
ELA PAT Part B

17

20
Math PAT

21
National
Indigenous
Peoples Day

22
Science PAT

23
Social Studies
PAT

24

27
Gr 8:Calaway
Park Fieldtrip
Gr 5-7: Raymond
Pool Fieldtrip

28
Last Day of
School

Year End
Assemblies

29

______________
30

**First Day of School for the 2022-2023 year is Tuesday August 30, 2022
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Looking for another option for School Supplies for the fall? Check this out!
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Southern Alberta Recreation Association (SARA), is pleased to announce that
communities across Southern Alberta will be hosting Regional Events this summer!

Each of the thirteen (13) regions across Southern Alberta are hosting events! Activities
include sporting, demonstration, and cultural events, such as Pickleball, Disc Golf,
Swimming, Photography and so much more.

A list of these events, locations and more information can be found on their website at:

https://www.southernalbertasummergames.ca/
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